



## **MEMORANDUM**

TO

ALL DISTRICT AND SUB-PORT COLLECTORS

ALL OTHER CONCERNED

FROM

REY LEONARDO B. GUERRERO

Commissioner

FEB 28 2013

**SUBJECT** 

COLLECTION TARGET FOR THE FIRST QUARTER

OF 2019

DATE

28 February 2019

In our individual and collective efforts to enhance the 2019 revenue collection performance of the Bureau of Customs (BOC), you are reminded that the first quarter of 2019 is about to close by the month of March 2019.

Based on our collection records, some of you were not able to meet your monthly collection targets for the months of January and February 2019.

The existing one-strike policy has been relaxed to give you the chance to manage your strategies and re-evaluate your policy directions and operational processes.

In this regard, you are hereby advised to revisit the Policy Directive on meeting collection target, dated 11 February 2019, for you to cumulatively meet your first quarterly target, ending on March 2019.

In the event that you will continue to fail meeting either your monthly or quarterly targets, the one-strike policy will be strictly implemented.

For your information and strict compliance.